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MEDIA RELEASE 

August 27, 2025 

Re: Landfill Decommission - Historic Waste Cells – Investing in 

Canada Infrastructure Program ICIP Funding  

The RM of Rosthern No. 403 is pleased to announce grant funding through the Investing in Canada 

Infrastructure Program (ICIP) Community, Culture and Recreation-type infrastructure Projects for 

the Landfill Decommissioning of Historic Waste Cells. The RM was awarded $861,371 in Federal and 
Provincial funding to decommission historic waste cells at the RM landfill.  

 

“Investments in green infrastructure are key to building vibrant and sustainable communities,” said 

the Honourable Gregor Robertson, Minister of Housing and Infrastructure and Minister responsible 

for Pacific Economic Development Canada. “Today’s announcement will promote long-term 

environmental sustainability and ensure the health and well-being of the community for decades to 

come.”  

“Making necessary changes to the landfill infrastructure is critical to strengthening rural 
Saskatchewan,” Minister of Government Relations Eric Schmalz said. “By decommissioning this 
landfill, the community of Rosthern is helping protect the environment and improve its ability to 
manage waste disposal for years to come. The RM’s commitment is to be commended, and we 
celebrate this achievement with them.” 
 

The ICIP Program is designed to improve access to and/or increase the quality of community, 

cultural and recreational infrastructure for Canadians.   

 

For more information on this project, please call Administrator Amanda McCormick at 306-232-

4393. 

 

Thank you to the Government of Saskatchewan and the Government of Canada for approving our 

funding application.  


